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A Message From the President 
 

I love the holidays. Everyone seems to be nicer to
each other. You see more smiles and kind gestures. It’s also
the season when we tend to tell the people we care about
how important they are in our lives. Not that we don’t
acknowledge them at other times; but it seems the spirit of
the holidays make people more thankful for their family,
their friends, their health, their home.  
 I am particularly thankful this year for all the
“personal” support I received from my family and friends,
both human and canine. Without them, I would not be where
I am today. And without all the wonderful volunteers and
supporters of Circle Tail, Circle Tail would not be helping so
many people and animals. Circle Tail has come a long way in
five years due to the countless hours of work put in by
volunteers, and the financial support from individuals and
corporations who believe we are doing the right thing. 
 So thank you to all of you…our board members, our
volunteers, our adoptive families, our service dog recipients,
our donors great and small, and our canine friends...all of
you are important to Circle Tail and all of you have made a
positive difference in more lives than you know. Have a very
wonderful holiday season. 
     - Marlys       

Circle Tail Merchandise for Sale! 
It’s the holiday season, and what do you get the person who has
everything? Circle Tail Wear of course! Circle Tail has a variety of
clothing sporting the Circle Tail logo and tag line "Partners with
Paws for People with Special Needs". Visit our website for photos
and prices, or call (513) 877-3325. Your purchases help support
the programs of Circle Tail. Also check out the inspirational
posters and cards by UltiMutt! Link through the Circle Tail
website, and a portion of the sale is donated to Circle Tail at no
extra cost to you! 

2002 Year in Review 
Our fifth year has been a year of major growth for 
Circle Tail. We increased the number of assistance 
dog teams that were partnered and increased our 
number of adoptions. We provided more presentations 
to community groups and drove more miles. We 
increased our numbers of dogs in the prisons and 
increased our services to the public. Here are some 
highlights of our year: 
  
� Circle Tail turned 5 and passed their 5 year review 

by the IRS as a 501 (c)(3) non-profit public charity 
� Partnered 9 Assistance Dogs 
� 20 Assistance Dog teams currently working 
� 2 Public Access Tests completed by our Assistance 

Dog Teams 
� 2 Therapy dogs were placed and began working in 

medical settings 
� Continued partnership with 5 Ohio Correctional 

Facilities with capacity to house and care for 40 
dogs 

� Adopted Over 220 dogs 
� Over 30,000 miles traveled in our van taking us to 

the prisons, vet, community events and adoption 
days 

� Circle Tail volunteers attended 2 major conferences 
with a presentation at one of them. Volunteers also 
staffed booths at 4 other smaller events. 

� Circle Tail volunteers appeared on radio station 
WMKV discussing service dogs 

� 4 different community groups volunteered their 
time for a “work day” at Circle Tail.   

� Participated in 10 local festivals 
� Presented 17 educational programs to local groups 
� Received 2 grants and 2 Assistance Dog Team 

sponsorships 
� Began basic and intermediate dog training classes 

for the community 
� The dedicated Circle Tail volunteers logged a 

record 7200 hours for the year – that’s 600 hours 
per month! 

� Received 5 grants: Robert & Ruth Westheimer 
Center for Philanthropy, Iams, Petsmart Charities, 
Alexander Foundation, and P&G Co. 
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Winter Safety Tip: 
Chocolate is toxic to dogs 

so keep those holiday 
treats out of reach!

 
    

Welcome to our New Board Members! 
Circle Tail is pleased to welcome our two newest 
board members. Paul Beswick has accepted the 
position as Treasurer. Paul and his wife Sarah 
adopted a dog from Circle Tail and are regular 
volunteers. Paul is an Accountant at Ernst & Young 
and his finance background will be a great asset 
to the Board. Ralph Brinkman has also accepted a 
position on the Board. He is a Deputy Sheriff for 
Hamilton County and has become our prized 
handyman, as he’s made many significant 
improvements to the Circle Tail property and 
kennels. Welcome, Paul and Ralph! 

Circle Tail News & Events 
 

The Circle Tail volunteers had a busy year improving the living conditions of
the Circle Tail dogs and increasing public awareness of Circle Tail and the 
role of Assistance Dogs!  
 

Ë The GE Elfun Volunteer Work Day was held on Saturday, August 21. 
Volunteers cleaned and organized the vet room, cleaned the food 
storage area (a major production!), and washed dog dishes and toys. 
Thanks to everyone who helped! 

Ë The 4-H Canine Clover Club Volunteer Work Day was spent painting the
training center. One volunteer even provided curtains for the windows.
Thanks to the 4-H volunteers for a job well done! 

Ë For the second year in a row, Circle Tail volunteers staffed Pepsi and 
Ice Cream booths at the Taste of Blue Ash on August 23 – 25 to raise 
money for the programs of Circle Tail. It was a fine time as volunteers 
enjoyed delicious food, good music and entertainment.  

Ë Circle Tail joined in at the first annual CompassionFest 2002 on
September 22. The event, held at Burnet Woods, was a youth-oriented
festival complete with music, entertainment, and lots of education on
compassion for the animals. 

Ë The effort to educate people about service dogs continued this summer
and fall. Circle Tail gave presentations to: Clermont County Brain Injury
Association, Brain Injury Association of Ohio, Mariemont Kiwanis Club,
Girl Scouts of America Troop 5280, Morrow Elementary School, Summit
Elementary, and Morrow Child Development Center. We also participated
in the Epilepsy Council’s Enchanted Forest event, geared toward
children. 

Ë The Circle Tail dogs were the hit at Applefest 2002 in Warren County.
Volunteers took service dogs in training out for socialization, where
their behavior impressed everyone.  

Ë Another successful fundraiser was the Tri-County Magical Evening of
Giving. For $5, individuals purchased a wristband to get in to the mall on
Sunday evening, November 17. Mall vendors had special sales, and food
and entertainment were provided. 100% of the proceeds from wristband
sales went to charity. 

Ë Circle Tail held its first intermediate obedience class, which is geared
toward training for the AKC Canine Good Citizen Test. Trainer Marlys
Staley made the class fun for the dogs and their people. Check our
website soon for dates and times of the CGC Test. 

Ë Major improvements were made to the Circle Tail kennels this fall and
winter, and we even expanded our capacity to comfortably house dogs.
We purchased 12 x 20 buildings that will be set up to fit 8 kennels in
each building. The buildings are well insulated and temperature
controlled – just in time for the cold winter! Now the Circle Tail dogs
can stay clean, dry, and warm throughout the season. 

Ë Circle Tail had the privilege to appear in several newspaper articles this
fall. The September 29th edition of the Chillicothe Gazette featured an
article on the Pet Therapy program in which staff and volunteers at
Ross Correctional Institute take service dogs in training to the Pioneer
School to help children with severe disabilities. The program is a huge
success – many thanks to everyone involved. On September 17th,
Cincinnati  Enquirer columnist Laura Pulfer wrote about Circle Tail and
its mission. Executive Director Marlys Staley was also featured in the
Cincinnati Enquirer’s Hometown Hero section on October 1. 

Ë Radio station WMKV welcomed Circle Tail volunteers this fall to discuss
the role of Assistance Dogs and how they are trained.

Calling All Volunteers! 
Volunteers are always needed for many
different functions at Circle Tail. See
www.circletail.org or call (513) 877-
3325 for opportunities! 

Goodbye to Mike 
Mike Mencer has resigned from his position on 
the Board of Directors due to family and work 
commitments. He has served since 2001. Mike 
is a manager at Aventis and his leadership skills 
have been an asset to the board. Circle Tail 
extends special thanks to Mike for his services 
over the last 2 years. 

Special Thanks to our Volunteers! 
Circle Tail would like to extend a special thank 
you to all of our wonderful volunteers for their 
time and support during this past year. We 
welcome and thank our newest volunteers: 

Pat Ervin 
Cindy Huff 
Sarah Reno & Alex Bear 
Lora Miller 
Eileen Bloustein 
Jan & Ralph Brinkman     
Tony & Beth Mays 
Joan, Emily, & Sarah Cummins 
Sarah Beswick and her dog, Potter (who 
wouldn’t allow Sarah to come to Circle Tail 
without him!!) 
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A Happy Beginning: Candy’s Story 
 
Craig Schwartz writes of his adoption experience: 
“My wife and I had adopted a dog from you about 3 years ago named Candy (now 
Mozie), who was rescued from the vet tech school before she was to be 
euthanized and that she had spent 5 years there. The first time we took her to 
a vet, the technician recognized her! We weren't sure we were comfortable 
with that! Well I just wanted to let you know that she is doing great, She has 
finally turned into a "real" dog. When we first got her she was so afraid of 
everything she would run and hide from just about any noise, or anything that 
was new. To make a long story short, she is a happy healthy dog now that does 
everything other dogs do despite being "locked up" for the first 5 years of her 
life…Now she loves to be outside, and amazingly never gets dirty...” 

Spotlight Dog 
Dakota’s Story... 
I am a 1 year old husky / lab mix who grew up in a family with kids, but I was 
playful and there was no time for obedience training. I am people oriented, love 
to chase the ball, play with toys and play tug. I have a fun personality and love 
attention;. I like to run and play with other dogs, and after exercising I am 
happy to cuddle on the couch with you (or lay at your feet if I’m not allowed on 
the furniture!). I will roll over for belly rubs every chance I get. I am house 
trained and know some obedience, like sit, down, off, and go kennel. I am 
affectionate without being clingy and playful without being hyper – the perfect 
mix! Are you ready to let me into your home and heart? 

               Petsmart Charities & Circle Tail Continue to 
Help Curb Pet Overpopulation! 

With the help of a generous grant from Petsmart Charities, Circle Tail is proud 
to have helped break the overpopulation chain by taking in 7 pregnant mothers 
so far, letting them have their puppies, then spaying/neutering everyone so 
they are 100% guaranteed never to reproduce. Check out the proud new 
mothers on our website! With just these 7 moms and their litters, we have 
prevented over 500 births in just one year!  

New Services Offered by Circle Tail! 
 

Circle Tail now provides a variety of additional services for the community. See
our website for more details or call (513) 877-3325. 
 

• Dog Training  
• Canine Good Citizen Tests  - Check our website for the first test date 

and time! 
• Training Supplies and Toys 
• Boarding 
• Assistance dog training and certification  

Attention All Adopters... 
If you have adopted a Circle Tail animal 
and would like to send us a picture and 
story about your newest family member, 
we are featuring these on our website. 
Get your cameras and pens moving and 
send your pictures and stories to 
circletail@fuse.net. 

Animal Adoptions! 
Following are the adoptions from July 1 –
December 15, 2002: 
Doyle   JD 
Belle   Caymen 
Zuri   Ryka 
Sequoia   Skecher 
Tacoma   Adidas 
Echo   Saucony 
Crocus   Emmy 
Daffodil   Oscar 
Flora   Grammy 
Zisa   Antigua 
Abbott   Caicos 
Eli   Lucia 
Archie   Jamaica 
Corona   Aruba 
Butte (aka Saco)  Bala 
Montana   Bermuda 
Chloe   Gelato 
Molson   Brulet 
Tequila   Fudge 
Nikki   Pookie 
Touley   Tyler 
Fiora   Tigger 
Tank   Austin 
Switch   Mopsy 
Matrix   Ellie 
Morpheous  Inca 
Gracie   Dale 
Latte   Eenie 
Kylo   Mo 
Summitt   Monk 
Jupiter   Storm 
Gabby   Cookie 
Cinnamon  Herbie 
Rambo   Dallas 
Shelby’s Pup #1,2,3 YoYo 
Island Pup # 1  Cajun 
Harper’s Pup #1  Kip 
Rambo   Dulci 
Bailey   Sitar 
Vannah   Lute 
Sage   Marti 
Toby  Madeira 

Holiday Safety Tip: Make sure your dog has a quiet place 
to retreat during the busy holiday season! 
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Partnership Update: Heath and Service Dog, Bracken 
Bracken is a 2 year old Collie/ Shepherd mix who was found running in the middle of Kellogg 
Avenue. He was partnered with Heath in June, 2002 and is now a "southern dog" living in Athens, 
Alabama. Heath is paralyzed from his shoulders down, and Bracken helps him with tasks such as 
retrieving and carrying items, pushing buttons, opening and closing doors and drawers, turning
lights on or off, and providing companionship. Heath’s wife Julie reports that everyone is doing 
well, and Heath is keeping Bracken busy. She writes, “we went to 8 stores in one day. As soon as 
we would get in the van, Bracken would go to sleep!” Heath has been so outgoing, and Julie says 
that Bracken is the one to keep him up and encouraged. Heath, Julie, and their children Courtney 
and Ben have been encouraged because of all the support, prayers, cards, etc. that individuals in 
their community have given. They have learned to count their blessings even through painful 
situations and consider themselves blessed.  

`
Partnership Updates! 

Circle Tail has partnered 3 service dog teams since July 1, 2002. Be sure to check our website to read about all of 
the Circle Tail partnerships and for our frequent partnership updates! 

Fall & Winter 2002 Partnerships 

Ë Ken and Service Dog, Hoss: Hoss is a 4 year old Great Dane / St. Bernard mix who came from a shelter in Tennessee. He was
transported to Ohio by a Circle Tail volunteer and received his training at Circle Tail, Ross Correctional Institute, and in-
home with Ken. Hoss and Ken were partnered in July, 2002 and Hoss has met Ken's need for a mobile cane. Hoss walks slowly
beside him to help balance and stabilizes him if necessary. They have taken him to a birthday party and the movies, doctor’s
appointments, stores, and restaurants, and Hoss takes everything in stride. Hoss has saved Ken from falling, and thanks to
Hoss, now Ken can go for walks without being accompanied by another person. 

Ë Sue and Service Dog, Clay: Clay is a nearly 2 year old Golden Retriever who was donated by a breeder. He received most of
his training from Chillicothe Correctional Institute, but returned to Circle Tail and his first Mom (the breeder) for
socialization outings. Clay was partnered in July, 2002. Sue has a degenerative disease that limits her mobility, and Clay helps
her by retrieving items, giving her the phone when needed, and companionship. He quickly became the "newspaper boy" for
hotdogs!  To relax, he loves to carry his toys through the house and "Roar" as typical of the Golden breed.  

Ë Rick and Service Dog, Onyx: Onyx is a nearly 2 year old Black Labrador Retriever who was born at Chillicothe Correctional
Institute to a pregnant stray rescued by Circle Tail. She received her training at CCI and at a foster family, and even won an
award for her service skills at a 4H fair that her foster family entered her in. Onyx was partnered with Rick, a minister, in
September 2002. Rick is in a powered wheelchair, and Onyx accompanies him to the nursing homes where he ministers, and
rides on the Dayton buses that transport them to work. Rick takes Onyx for 3 – 5 runs per day, but after returning home and
taking a quick nap, Onyx is ready for a rousing game of fetch! 

Partnership Updates 
 

Ë Zella, a mixed breed signal dog, and Michelle were partnered a little over 2 years ago.  Zella still continues to amaze Michelle
with her intelligence and sensitivity to her needs.  Michelle’s hearing loss is severe but not total, and Zella has the ability to
tell when Michelle hears something and when she doesn’t.  For instance, Zella soon realized that Michelle didn’t hear the
microwave bell, and started bumping her for it, without ever being trained for it!  Michelle recently acquired a whistling
teakettle, which Zella started bumping her from the very first time she used it!  She has also adapted to their work
environment.  Some of the residents at the nursing home where Michelle works use motorized scooters, and Zella lets her
know when a scooter is approaching by moving in front of Michelle and stopping her, making Michelle look for “what is it”.
Zella now has 2 feline “sisters”.  Sasha the shy and most recently, Maddie the Mad Catter.  Sasha is 2 and for the last year
has been using Zella’s chin as a scratching post and Maddie is about 7 months old and makes sure that Zella’s paws are
groomed to her standards! Michelle says “Thanks to all of the hard work and dedication that everyone at Circle Tail gives, I’m
safe, less afraid and my life is full of unconditional love and devotion that only a service dog can give someone with challenges
to meet.” And of course there is the endless entertainment that only a kitten, making her way in a new home, can bring to a
house full of  “stogy, set in their ways” women! 
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Fostering is Fun! 
Because of our liaisons with four Ohio Correctional Facilities, we
have been in need of foster families to provide short-term care,
socialization, and training of the dogs on “furlough”. Foster
families care for our assistance pups/dogs in training for 1 – 2
weeks at a time or longer. This helps us to evaluate their
progress in training, socialization, and house manners. Some
families care for the same dog on numerous occasions and others
foster several different dogs. We would like to welcome our new
foster families and thank the “new” and “old” for all of the time,
energy, patience, and love they have put into our pups/dogs: 
 
Tracy Desch – Vickie, Sabaka, Henna, Oz 
Chris & Phyllis Frebis – Arctic 
Suzanne & Emily Geisler – Hudson 
Dawn Hale – Arctic 
Tina Haney – Mariko 
Leanne Hurst – Caleb, Oz 
Jason Jones & Maureen May – Derby. Lincoln 
Jennifer Kiblinger – Bagel 
Marlys Staley – Lincoln, Kajsa, Zugs, Ace 
Theresa, Rick, & Sarah Underwood – Onyx, Rysy 
    
And thanks to Stephanie Brenneman, Jan & Ralph Brinkman, Tina
Haney, Betty Greene, Gene Haney, Jen Kiblinger, Mike Ludovici,
Beth and Tony Mays, Linda Pittman, and Larry Tillack for
fostering a variety of shelter dogs. They have helped train and
socialize our shelter dogs to make them more adoptable.  
 
If you would like to foster an assistance dog in training, please 
contact Circle Tail at (513) 877-3325 or complete the foster 
family application found on our website. 

Therapy Assistance Dog Team Spotlight 
Jonie and Therapy Dog, Zolty: Zolty is a 3 year old Yellow
Lab who was donated by Lab Rescue. She is a Therapy
Assistance Dog at Yellow Springs Family Health Center.
Her handler, Jonie Fawley, is a Physician Assistant with
Cynthia Olsen, MD. They care for nursing home patients
at four facilities, primarily Alzheimer’s patients. Jonie
reports that Zolty has been a wonderful asset to the
clinic. She loves to come to work each day and has been
accepted with enthusiasm by staff and patients alike.  
 
Zolty seems to have a sixth sense for seeking out patients
who really seem to need her unconditional love. They
transform from being frightened, tense, and withdrawn to
becoming calm, relaxed, and interactive. Jonie considers it
a blessing to watch her “magic”. She writes that Zolty is a
catalyst for socialization and conversation among persons
with a wide range of abilities and limitations. Family
members of patients smile and laugh and sometimes cry
when they witness an Alzheimer’s patient become “real”
once again before their eyes as they softly pet and talk to
Zolty. Many times this is the only purposeful movement or
conversation for these individuals.  
 
Zolty is such a hit that Jonie can no longer get in the
nursing homes without her! Zolty is also a favorite with
the children at the office, especially after getting those
dreadful vaccination shots! With her energetic kisses, she
helps make the doctor’s office a fun place instead of a
scary place to visit. One day a young woman with Down’s
Syndrome came in who desperately needed a dental exam.
She was terrified of opening her mouth for the exam.
After trying every trick in the book, including chasing her
down after she ran out of the office, Jonie brought in
Zolty and had Zolty show her teeth. Next, Jonie asked
the young woman to show Zolty her teeth, which she did
immediately and was able to complete the exam without
any hesitancy on the woman’s part. Jonie says it is a gift
to share Zolty with her patients and their families. Yellow 
Springs Family Health Center is one of only family
practice clinics in the area with a therapy dog, and it has
been a very successful endeavor. Zolty is helping to teach
the value of adjunct therapies in medicine. She is a true
inspiration and defines what a therapy dog should be. 
 

 
 
 

WAYS TO HELP CIRCLE TAIL! 
Shop online at sites like igive.com and part of your purchase is 
donated to Circle Tail at no extra cost to you! You can also 
donate directly at networkforgood.org. Plus, by applying for and 
using an Action For Animals™ or Morris® MasterCard®, you can 
help Circle Tail: For every dollar you spend, you help Circle Tail 
partner dogs with people with disabilities and help us care for 
our shelter animals! Simply apply for this credit card online at 
www.nacard.com/action.html, indicating Circle Tail, #2046 as the 
organization to receive the 0.5% donation. 

Special Thanks to Cincinnati Apartments Plus! 
Cincinnati Apartments Plus, Inc. donated their staff for a
day to help improve the Circle Tail kennels. Employees
added roofs to the outdoor kennels and runs, making a
cleaner, drier environment for the dogs. Also thank you to
Lora Miller, Accounting Manager, for coordinating the
work day. This novel team-building event benefited the
dogs of Circle Tail, and the Apartments Plus staff alike! 
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Individual Donors 
Emily Allen 
Wendy Ash 
Ann Bak 
Sarah & Paul Beswick 
Jay Bosken 
Amy & Mark Bower 
John J. Brauss, Jr. 
Ralph & Jan Brinkman 
Holly & Helge Buflod 
Annette & Michael Davidson 
Ruth Dawson 
Gerry Desch 
Gretchen Eck, UGA 
Pat Ervin 
Jonie Fawley 
Mary & Michael Flaherty 
Theresa Flaherty 
Tom Fogarty 
Sheryl Fowle 
Chris Frazee 
Phyllis & Chris Frebis 
Christine Fronek 
GE Elfun Society 
Julie Geesen 
David Graham 
Guy C. Guckenberger 
Lynn Hall 
Brenda Hartz 
Lynn & John Hauser 
Julie Hennel 
Cindy Huff 
Daniel Iddings 
Linda Ipp 
Sherry & Gary Jenkins 
Scott & Sarah Johnson 
Sheryl Johnson 
Kevin & Heather Joyce 
Carol & William Judge 
Scott & Rochelle Kelnhofer 
Jennifer Kiblinger 
Edward Koenig 
Tina & Louis Kohus 
Mary Ann & Bernard Lesko 
Dr. Leonard & Karen Lind 
Mike Ludovici 
Madeline & Daniel Lyons 
Marge & Charles Schott Foundation 
Joan & Robert McCoy 
Constance Megison 
Carol Meiers

Corporate Donors 
Alexander Foundation, Inc. 
Custis Veterinary Hospital 
Dallas Veterinary Clinic 
GE Card Services 
Hartz 
Healthcare Facilities, Inc. 
Homeless Homer 
Iams 
L&M Animal Farms 
Microsoft Corporation 
Novartis 
PETsMART Charities, Inc. 
PETsMART (Kings Auto Mall & Tri-County) 
The Procter & Gamble Co. 
Seven Hills Pet Clinic 
UltiMutt, LLC 
United Way of Greater Dayton 
United Way of King County 
 

Individual Donors (cont.) 
George, Becky, Rosie, & Miles Menyhert 
Clarissa Michael-Lamar 
Debbie, Sam, & Katie Mirlisena 
Becky & Steve Molloy 
Heath & Julie Moran 
Keith & Patricia Myers 
Donald Nesbitt 
Pam & Tom Noe 
Victoria & Thomas Nymberg 
Sonia Shively & Ohio Laureate Gamma Nu 
Ilene Olson 
Arlene Pansiera 
Colleen & Edward Phillips 
Donna & Chad Planner 
Dave Porter 
Beverly & Robert Prenatt 
Janet Roeller 
Yuka Rose & Jade Vonasek 
Howard & Rosemary Rosefeld 
Diane & Scott Sandin 
Scott, Jodee, & Casee Seibert 
Mary Ellen Snider 
Susan & David Sobkowiak 
Darsee Staley 
Larry Staley 
Jennifer & Chris Stites 
Tracy Tent 
Janie Thomas 
Tim, Hoyce, Jenni, & Matt Tillack 
Judith Todia 
Barbara & Jerry Turoczy 
Theresa & Richard Underwood 
Marie Wilson 

 

Special Thanks! 
Circle Tail is extremely grateful to all who have supported our programs 
though their generous contributions. Whether it is through an individual 
donation, gift in kind, or memorial gift, all contributions are important to 
Circle Tail so we can continue our work with assistance dogs, pet therapy 
dogs, and the animals at the shelter. Below are contributions from July 1 to 
December 15, 2002.  Please let us know of any omissions or corrections. 

Winter Wish List 
Circle Tail has many items on our wish list, but especially with the wave of new moms
and pups, we are in urgent need of the following items: 

• Paper towels 
• Trash bags – 13 and 30 or 33 Gallon sizes 
• Bleach 
• Disinfectant wipes and hand sanitizer 
• Rawhide chips and rawhide bones 
• Nylabone / Gummabone type chew toys 
• Hard biscuits 
• Soft treats for training 
• Old blankets, sheets, towels, rugs, etc. (for bedding) 

See our website for a complete list of needed items. You can drop these items off at
Circle Tail or if you would like us to pick them up from your home, let us know and we
will be happy to send a volunteer. 

 

Thanks to the Chefs! 
Special Thanks to Theresa Flaherty for
providing the delicious food for the
Volunteer Holiday Party which was held on
December 14, and to Jan Brinkmann for
baking  those irresistable desserts! Theresa
and Jan reminded us just how scrumptious
vegetarian food can be!  
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Celebration Gifts 
In honor of Stephanie Nabor for 
her Columbus Marathon Run, by:  

Nancy Applegate 
Judith & Joseph Bajko 
Lori & Joseph Dubs 
Japanese Karate-Do, LLC 
Roberta & Paul Nabor 
J. Mark Shacklette 
Jack Siemieniec 
Jeanette Siemieniec 
Kenneth & Donna Szwed 

 
In honor of Rufis (f.k.a. Zorro), by 

Timothy Boland and Dianne & 
John Boland 

 
In honor of Meilssa Watson & her 

pets, by Kim & Charlie Maull 
 
In honor of Mrs. Wilhelm’s 3rd 

Grade Class at Summitt 
Elementary, by Joyce Tedrick 
& Family 

 
In honor of Charlie & Kim Maull 

and their family: Shelbee, 
Sam, Ashley, & Lady Bug, by 
Melissa Watson  

Memorial Gifts 
In loving memory  

of "Poppy" Al Improta, by 
Christina & Sam Field 
 

In loving memory of Lincoln, by 
Mary Kay Frebis, Joey, & 
Quinn 

 
In loving memory of Bette Jo 

Bere, by Thomas Martin 
 
In loving memory of Wally 

Minzner, III, by Patricia 
Minzner 

 
In loving memory of Mary Ann 

Soben’s mother, by Miriam 
Watson 

Gifts In Kind 
Wendy Achenbach 
Kathy Balch 
Sarah & Paul Beswick 
Ralph & Jan Brinkman 
Cincinnati Bell Pioneers 
Sandy Cline 
Tracy Desch 
Monica Dimiduk 
Elfun GE Cincinnati Chapter 
Theresa Flaherty 
Ashley Gray 
Dawn Hale 
Tina Haney 
Joseph Hochbein 
Cindy Huff 
Leanne Hurst 
Jennifer Kiblinger 
Sonny & Jessica Kim 
League for Animal Welfare, c/o Sarah 

Skoglund 
Loveland Pet Products, c/o Darryl 
Kingsland 
Mike Ludovici 
Theresa Martin 
Dave McKenzie 
Dr. Molloy 
Janice Monroe 
Arlene Pansiera 
Peter Paul Office Supply, c/o John 
Pets ‘n Such, c/o Diane Bailey 
Holly Pratt 
Ann & John Schmidt 
Seven Hills Pet Clinic 
Joan Staley, CPA 
Marlys Staley 
Larry Tillack 
Becky Yates 

End of Year Giving 
 

Please remember Circle Tail in your end of year
giving. All donations to Circle Tail are tax-
exempt as allowed by law. Your gift is very
important to help us provide assistance dogs at
no charge and to provide healthy, trained dogs
for adoption at a nominal fee. Consider
renewing your membership at this time and if
you are not a member, please join us. On behalf
of the animals, thank you for sharing! 

P&G Grant Received! 
 

Procter & Gamble has awarded Circle Tail
a generous grant to purchase a digital
camera and a scanner. This equipment
will help us improve our multimedia
presentations and data management. It
will also help us keep our website
updated, and with better photos of our
dogs, hopefully more can be adopted.
Special thanks to P&G! 

Special Thanks 

Special Thanks! 
To Monica Dimiduk,
Pizza Hut Regional
Manager, for the
donation of 2 dog
beds and dog food
in memory of her
beloved poodle mix,
Gizmo. 

Wally Minzner, III  
Memorial Grant 

The Wally Minzner, III Memorial Grant was
established by Pat Minzner in 2002 to honor
her late son, Wally Minzner. This generous
grant will be used to assist an individual with a
disability to obtain the needed supplies for his
or her dog. Circle Tail extends a special thank
you to the Minzner Family. 
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Circle Tail, Inc. 
8834 Carey Lane 
Pleasant Plain, OH  45162 
(513) 877-3325 
www.circletail.org 
circletail@fuse.net 
501(c)(3) Public Charity 

Ë Our goal is to provide trained assistance dogs at no cost 
to qualified recipients. Your support is vital to ensure 
this service continues! 

Ë We appreciate any size gift you can give, no matter how 
large or small. For a minimum annual contribution of 
$15.00, you can become an official member of Circle Tail 
and receive our Newsletter along with a membership 
card. 

 
Please Print or Type: 
Name(s): ________________________________________
Address: ________________________________________
City/State/Zip: ___________________________________ 
Phone: __________________________________________ 
E-mail:__________________________________________

Enclosed is my gift of: (checks should be made 
payable to Circle Tail, Inc.)  
______$25     ______$50     ______$100 
______$500   _______ Other: $______ 
______$1200 – Inmate/puppy team sponsorship 
– provides financial support for a puppy in 
training during his/her first year of life. 
______$5200 – Assistance Dog Team 
Sponsorship – provides financial support for the 
entire course of an assistance dog’s training 
through partnering with a person with a 
disability, and follow-up of the team. 
 
Please send me more information on:  
______ Receiving an Assistance Dog  
______ Fostering a Puppy or dog  
______ Volunteer Opportunities 
______ Sponsoring an Inmate/Puppy Team 
______Sponsoring an Assistance Dog and 
  Partner Team 
 
 
______ I would like to receive the newsletter 
electronically instead of hard copy.  
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